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Research Analysis 

 

SB 959 modifies the CLEET retired federal, state, county, and municipal peace officer 

identification card which allows these persons to carry a firearm.  The measure provides that the 

card expires every ten years and must be renewed with the submittal of a nonrefundable fee for a 

background check.   

 

Prepared By: Brad Wolgamott 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

According to officials with CLEET, SB959 will have zero fiscal impact.  According to officials 

with the OSBI, “SB0959 has no negative fiscal impact upon the OSBI.  It affects CLEET issued 

handgun carry licenses for retired Oklahoma LE officers. Basically  it changes the requirement 

the OSBI perform state and national criminal history name based records searches every 4 years 

at no cost to fingerprint based national criminal history searches every 10 years for $41, this cost 

to be borne by the retired officer. It creates additional positive revenue for the OSBI by an 

unknown amount but not until 10 years unless CLEET uses the original date of issue for existing 

licenses. And on the operations side, the impact would be minimal. We have no concerns with 

the bill in its current form.” 

 

Prepared By: Joshua Maxey 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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